
 
The Corporation of the City of Kenora 

 
By-law Number 23 - 2012 

 
A By-law to Repeal By-law Number 165-2005, being a By-law to 

execute a Memorandum of Understanding between the Corporation of 
the City of Kenora, the Kenora Police Service and Ontario Provincial 
Police (Kenora Detachment), and the Ministry of Community Safety 

and Correctional Services on behalf of the Office of the Fire Marshall. 
 

 
Whereas Council adopted By-law Number 165-2005 on the 12th day of December, 
2005, with respect to execution of a Memorandum of Understanding between the 
Corporation of the City of Kenora, the Kenora Police Service and Ontario Provincial 
Police (Kenora Detachment), and the Ministry of Community Safety and Correctional 
Services on behalf of the Office of the Fire Marshall; and  
 
Whereas upon recommendation of the Emergency Services Manager, it was agreed at 
a Committee of the Whole meeting held March 12, 2012 that the MOU is no longer 
relevant to the needs and circumstances of the City of Kenora and its Fire and 
Emergency Services Division;  
 
Now therefore be it resolved that the Council of the City of Kenora hereby enacts as 
follows: 
 

1. That By-law 165-2005 be and is hereby repealed. 
 

2. That this by-law shall take effect and come into force upon third and final  
reading thereof. 
 

 
By-law read a First and Second Time this 19 day of March, 2012 
By-law read a Third and Final   Time this 19 day of March, 2012 

     
 
    The Corporation of the City of Kenora:- 
 
 
    ____________________________________                                                           
                  David S. Canfield, Mayor 
 
 
 
    ____________________________________                                                              
                  Joanne L. McMillin, City Clerk  
  


